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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 3 DISTRICT 22
CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict22.org

NEWSLETTER  APRIL  2009
PRESIDENT: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)

CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Gail Abbott (HM 3849 3995)

CALENDAR
APRIL
6th       Dinner Meeting
26th   High Tea at Janet’s

27th    Board Meeting

MAY
9th Garage Sale

11th  Dinner Meeting

23rd Relay for Life

25th  Board Meeting and Changeover Dinner
28th Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea
JUNE

6th Sausage Sizzle

7th Sausage Sizzle

JULY

23rd Christmas in July

SEPTEMBER 
25-27TH District Conference
NOVEMBER
8th   Zonta’s 90th Birthday
DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 6th April     PLEASE NOTE EARLY DATE
VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel
TIME
6.30 for 7 pm
Please  send apologies to Phillipa by Thursday 2nd April
Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer by noon the Thursday prior to the dinner meeting. After that date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.

ZONTA BIRTHDAYS FOR APRIL
No members Birthdays in April

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

President’s Report

Greetings all

We are meeting early this month because of Easter Holidays when a lot of our members will be away. Best wishes go to Judith who is leaving on her belated trip to the UK for her Father’s 90th Birthday. 

We have come to the end of our financial year, which means that our membership fees of $140 are to be paid at the April dinner meeting and definitely by the May meeting if you want to vote at the AGM. This also means that the Nominating Committee of Barbara Carter, Kath McNeilly and Phyllis Pledger will be calling members with a view to serving on the Board for the next 12 months, the present board has had an enjoyable time in ensuring the smooth running of our club. We are a lucky club in the cross section of women we have as members and working together is fun.

Diane, Gail, Mary Lou and myself attended the Area 1 & 3 Workshop recently. A lot of information was shared during the day. Lisa Newman was the keynote speaker and she told of her work in the role of Lady Mayoress of Brisbane, particularly with homeless people. Her stories told of the distress of the homeless. The other speakers were our YWPA winner Nicolle Farlow and an Indigenous QU bursary winner Kathryn Williams. Both young women spoke eloquently and were well received, the feedback to me about Nicolle was very positive. In introducing Nicolle I was able to tell a little of what our club has achieved in the time we have been conducting the YWPA awards. I mentioned that we had to persist with this programme, but the young women we have met along the way have been outstanding. During the workshop the by-laws were mentioned as our guide on how to conduct our fund raising and the allocation of these funds, we seem to follow these guidelines very well. Comprehensive Minutes were taken on the day and these will be sent out in the near future.

We have received the Call to Convention for Townsville 25th-27th September, which is the middle weekend of school holidays in Queensland. There are a number of other events in Townsville in that period, so we have been urged to book our flights and accommodation as early as possible. We are calling now for those wanting to go from the club, already Jo, Diane, Gail, Judith, Janet & myself have expressed interest. Any one else who is interested, please let us know at the April meeting so that we can work out the best deal for our accommodation.

Janet & her team are working together for our High Tea at her home on 26th April. It will be a lovely afternoon where we can enjoy a nice chat and forget about kilojoules for a few hours. Please have your numbers and money ready for the April dinner meeting.

Best wishes for a happy holiday for those going away and good health for those who are not 100%

Regards

Margaret Finegan  

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 

We are organizing some fundraising functions as are listed in the calendar.  Details will be available each month.
The next function will be a High Tea at Janet’s on 26th April. Please bring payment of $20 for this function to the meeting.  Also anyone who is able to donate a prize for the raffle, please bring this too. 
Our garage sale this year will be on Saturday 9th May.

STATUS OF WOMEN

Our letters to local schools re the YWPA award for 2010 will be sent out in May.
We will invite last years Year 11 applicants to reapply this year.
On Thursday 7th May our TAFE Bursaries will be presented. In future the Bursaries will be titled Scholarships.

UNITED NATIONS
We received a call from Past International President Mary Magee who was delighted to receive an invitation to our International Women’s Day Dinner.  She was, however, unable to attend.
PR & PROGRAMME

We hope to have a guest speaker, Hedley Lockyer, from the Leukaemia Foundation.
MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 

 Two of our guests from last month are returning this month and are keen to join our club.
It is with regret that we announce the resignation of Meg Scott.
GENERAL NEWS 

Our Yearly Subscription Fees are due by the May Meeting.
Next board meeting is to be held at Gail Abbott’s home on 27th April.
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